
4. THE STEPS ON THE WEST OF THE TOWER 
 

 

The lower window on the west wall of the tower has been 
enlarged and converted to a doorway to the bellringers’ 
chamber. The stone steps leading to the door and the iron 
handrail were installed soon after November 1845, when Sir 
Samuel Meyrick wrote to a friend about it.   Access to the 
floors inside is by ladder. A steep ascent leads to the bell 
chamber itself from the ringers’ chamber. A full description 
of the bells can be found in the Heritage Trail for inside the 
church.  

The handrail and steps have been repaired as part of 
the 2017 Heritage Lottery- funded project. 

 


